
1057-S
Sponsor(s): House Committee on Fisheries, Ecology & Parks
(originally sponsored by Representatives Hatfield, Buck, Blake and
Kessler)

Brief Description: Creating the license suspension review
committee.

HB 1057-S - DIGEST

(DIGEST AS ENACTED)

Finds that existing law as it relates to the suspension of
commercial fishing licenses does not take into account the real-
life circumstances faced by the state’s commercial fishing fleets.
The nature of the commercial fishing industry, together with the
complexity of fisheries regulations, is such that honest mistakes
can be made by well-meaning and otherwise law-abiding fishers.
Commercial fishing violations that occur within an acceptable
margin of error should not result in the suspension of fishing
privileges. Likewise, fishers facing the possibility of license
suspension or revocation deserve the opportunity to explain any
extenuating circumstances prior to having his or her professional
privileges suspended.

Declares an intent, by creating the license suspension review
committee, to provide a fisher with the opportunity to explain any
extenuating circumstances that led to a commercial fishing
violation.

Intends for the license suspension review committee to give
serious considerations to the case-specific facts and scenarios
leading up to a violation, and for license suspensions to issue
only when the facts indicate a willful act that undermines the
conservation of fish stocks. Frivolous violations should not
result in the suspension of privileges, and should be punished only
by the criminal sanctions attached to the underlying crime.

Finds that gross abuses of fish stocks should not be
tolerated. Individuals convicted of even one violation that is
egregious in nature, causing serious detriment to a fishery or the
competitive disposition of other fishers, should have his or her
license suspended and revoked.

Provides that, if a person is convicted of two or more
qualifying commercial fishing violations within a three-year
period, the person’s privileges to participate in the commercial
fishery to which the violations applied may be suspended by the
director for up to one year. A commercial fishery license that is
suspended under this act may not be transferred after the director
issues a notice of suspension, or used by an alternative operator
or transferred during the period of suspension, if the person who
is the subject of the suspension notice is the person who owns the
commercial fishery license.


